
 

 

TRACT 44359 - Portion of Blocks 5, 6, and 7, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 5, 6, and 7, Ship Shoal Area, together with 
any present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,058,129.00 and Y 
= 195,727.42; thence East 11,688.93 feet to a point on the 1975 Decree 
Shoreline having Coordinates of X = 2,069,817.93 and Y = 195,727.42; 
thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,071,131 and Y = 195,080; thence Southeasterly 
along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,075,295 and Y = 190,530; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on 
a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,076,153.44 and Y = 
189,837.37; thence West 18,024.44 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,058,129.00 and Y = 189,837.37; thence North 5,890.05 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing approximately 2038.84 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
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Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2038.84 Tract Number: 44359 



 

 4

TRACT 44360 - Portion of Blocks 16, 17, and 6, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana 
The beds and bottoms of all water bodies belonging to the State of 
Louisiana located in Blocks 16, 17, and 6, Ship Shoal Area, together with 
any present lands formed by accretion to the shoreline or islands formed 
therein, located in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, owned by and not 
presently under mineral lease as of September 9, 2015, from the State of 
Louisiana, the geographical area of which is more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,076,609.00 and Y 
= 184,205.67; thence North 5,462.47 feet to a point on the 1975 Decree 
Shoreline having Coordinates of X = 2,076,609.00 and Y = 189,668.14; 
thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,077,417 and Y = 189,409; thence Southeasterly 
along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,085,370 and Y = 187,372; thence Southeasterly along said Shoreline on 
a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,086,261 and Y = 
187,177; thence Northeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,087,027 and Y = 187,342; thence 
Northeasterly along said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,087,767 and Y = 187,497; thence Southeasterly along 
said Shoreline on a straight line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,095,089.00 and Y = 185,931.41; thence South 1,725.74 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,095,089.00 and Y = 184,205.67; thence West 
18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 
1,455.70 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 



 

 5

NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $300 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ACADIAN LAND SERVICES, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1455.7 Tract Number: 44360 


